
 
 

HOLY CROSS PARISH 
ONE PARISH ╬ TWO CHURCHES 

Blessed Sacrament Church, 3012 Jackson Street, Sioux City, Iowa  51104 
St. Michael Church, 2223 Indian Hills Drive, Sioux City, Iowa  51104 

August 4,  2019 

18th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

DAILY  
MASS SCHEDULE 

 
Monday-Friday: 
6:45 am at  
     Blessed Sacrament 
Monday-Thursday: 
5:30 pm at  
                       St. Michael 
 
 
 

WEEKEND 
 MASS SCHEDULE 

 
Saturday: 
4:30 pm at St. Michael 
 
Sunday: 
8:00 am at  
     Blessed Sacrament 
9:00 am at St. Michael 
10:00 am at  
     Blessed Sacrament 
11:00 am at  
                       St. Michael 
 
 

RADIO MASS 
Every Sunday at  
9:00 A.M. on   
KSCJ 1360 AM  
or 94.9 FM 

Lectio Divina—Luke 12:13-21 
 

**“Consumerism creates needs  
and awakens in us the desire of 

gaining.  
What do you do so as not to be a 
victim of gain brought about by  

consumerism?” 
 

**ocarm.org/en/content/lectio/lectio-divina-luke-1213-21 

Read 
Reflect 

Respond 
Rest 



EVENT CALENDAR 
HOLY CROSS PARISH 

 
Tuesday, August 6 
8am—4pm, Eucharistic Adoration—SM 
7:00pm, Mountain Men—St. Anthony Chapel—
SM 
 
Thursday, August 8 
9:00am—5pm, Eucharistic Adoration—BS 
1:00pm, Sewing Group-BS   (Angel House Base-
ment) 

 
 
 

Week of July 28, 2019 
 

Adult Giving/ACH/Checks/Cash $   18,688.65 
Building Maintenance/Repairs $        440.00 
Church Endowment $          35.00 
School Endowment $          27.00 

From the desk of the Pastor— 

Fr. David Hemann 

DO YOU KNOW THE MEANING OF 
THE VIRGINAL CONCEPTION 

 OF JESUS? 
 
The virginal conception of Jesus means that  
Jesus was conceived in the womb of the Vir-
gin Mary only by the power of the Holy Spir-
it without the intervention of a man.  Jesus is 
the Son of the heavenly Father according to his  
divine nature and the Son of Mary according to his  
human nature. 

Catechism of the Catholic Church #496-498, 503 

August 4—18th Sunday in 
Ordinary Time  

What is the one thing you 
have that sudden disaster 
can not take away? Answer: 
YOUR IMMORTAL 
SOUL! It would stand to 
reason then, that care of 
your soul should be the 
FIRST priority of your life 
and along with that, the care 
of your neighbor’s soul. 

Holy Cross Parish Prayer Line 
Contact Shelly Bohlke at:  
bohlke_ks@yahoo.com  
or call: 712-239-1266 

P ROUD TO BE CATHOLIC 
The final session of the Summer 
Series 2019 at Trinity Heights 
Queen of Peace will be Wednes-
day, August 7th in the Marian  
Center.  After the 7:00 outdoor 
rosary, Joanne Fox will present on 
Archbishop Fulton J. Sheen.  His 
life and legacy is inspiring and just 

might make you, like Joanne,  PROUD TO BE 
CATHOLIC!  
All are welcome and there is no charge.   
The outdoor rosary continues throughout the month of 
August. 

COMING GROUP EVENTS 
SIGN-UP SUNDAY to be held after all  
Masses on August 18th and the 25th. 
Holy Cross Parish is offering at various times, 
5 different studies and men and women 

groups.   
If we want our faith to be important to our youth, it must also be 
important for us.  You can pick up a registration form at any door 
of the churches. 
Studies include:  

• Bible Timeline 

• The Story of Salvation 

• Epic (History of the Catholic Church) 

• The Psalms 

• Book study "Into His Likeness", by Edward Sri. 

•   Men's offering to join Holy Cross Mountain Men 

• Women's gathering (watch for details). 

Mary's Choice  
is currently looking for volunteers  
Monday - Thursday 10 am - 3pm.  
Please contact Dawn  
at 712-274-6279 if interested. 

FAITH IN ACTION 
We all know that the issue of migration, immigration and asylum is 
a difficult one.  However, it is also one that requires our attention as 
Catholic Christians.  It is sometimes difficult for those of us raised 
with a more legal view of things to look at it with the heart of Je-
sus.  The most recent issue of the Iowa Catholic Conference's news-
letter  ( https://iowacatholicconference.org/2019/07/icc-newsletter-
july-17-2019/ ) has information on what Catholic Church leaders 
(including Cardinal DiNardo) are saying about the current situation 
in the U.S..  It also includes these suggestions for action: Contact 
the White House asking for humane treatment of immigrants; Give 
to Catholic Charities agencies who are helping those who have been 
released; Pray to be open to the Holy Spirit.  For more on the 
Church's teaching on immigration  go to:  http://www.usccb.org/
issues-and-action/human-life-and-dignity/immigration/index.cfm 



 

  
Monday August 5, 2019 
Nm 11:4b-15;  Mt 14:13-21 
6:45 am Howard Staber—BS 
5:30 pm Virginia Hurni— SM 
 
Tuesday August 6, 2019 

The Transfiguration of the Lord 
Dn 7: 9-10, 13-14;  Pt 1: 16-19;  Lk 9: 28b-36 
6:45 am Kevin Brady—BS 
5:30 pm Mary Margaret Sudbeck— SM 
 
Wednesday  August 7, 2019 
Nm 13: 1-2, 25—14:1, 26-35;  Mt 15:21-28 
6:45 am Mary Carney—BS 
5:30 pm Marian Hall— SM 
 
Thursday August 8, 2019 
Nm 20: 1-13;  Mt 16: 13-23 
6:45 am Arlene Lamphere—BS 
5:30 pm Herb Rigg— SM 
 
Friday August 9, 2019 
Dt 4: 32-40;  Mt 16: 24-28 
6:45 am Hagan Kelly—BS 
 
 
Weekend Mass Intentions: 
 
Saturday August 10, 2019 
4:30 pm  Betty Bauerly— SM  
  
Sunday August 11, 2019 
8:00 am Bob Egan & Erik Nielsen—BS 
 
9:00 am  Holy Cross Parish Family—

 SM 
 
10:00 am  Ken Bonthius 
  Mary Irene Nations— BS 
 
11:00 am  Ron & Darlene Dibble— SM 

Grow and Extra Row...UP FROM THE EARTH, a  
comprehensive program in Sioux City that gets extra 
produce from your home garden to people in need.   
Beginning July 15th bring your donations to the front 
of Holy Cross Parish, Blessed Sacrament Church on Mondays and 
Thursdays between 5-6pm.  If you have donation before call the  
Garden Produce Coordinators, Mike & Carole Doll    
712-281-0320 or 712-874-3322.  
Last year the Soup Kitchen received  2,018 lbs. from our parish. 

Mission Appeal Talk 

MARYKNOLL LAY MISSIONERS 

Fr. William Vos 

Speaking: August 17 -18, 2019 

 
Fr. Bill Vos, a Diocesan priest from the Diocese of St. Cloud,  
Minnesota, will share the story of the 
Maryknoll Lay Missioners and his own 
mission experience.   
Fr. Vos spent 19 years in East Africa with 
the Maryknoll Lay Missioners.  During his 
time in mission he also served as Africa 
Regional Coordinator for the Maryknoll 
Lay Missioners.   
On returning to his Diocese he was ap-
pointed the Director of the Diocesan Mission Office and Diocesan 
Director of Catholic Relief Services. He remains very involved with 
the Maryknoll  Lay Missioners.  
Fr. Bill Vos will speak at all masses at Holy Cross parish the  
weekend of August 17 -18 to share his mission experience as a part 
of the Diocesan Mission Cooperative Plan 2019 in the diocese of 
Sioux City. The second collection will be taken to support 
Maryknoll Lay Missioners. Your kind welcome and generous sup-
port is most appreciated. Maryknoll Lay Missioners is a Catholic 
organization inspired by the mission of Jesus to live and work with 
poor communities in Africa, Asia, and the Americas, responding to 
basic needs and helping to create a more just and compassionate 
world. Maryknoll Lay Missioners sends and supports long – term 
missioners who work in Health care, Education, Pastoral Work, 
Justice and Peace and Economic Development. To learn more, visit 
www.mklm.org  

KEYNOTE SPEAKER: ENNIE HICKMAN  

       The 2019 Summer Paperback Book Drive for in-
mates at the Woodbury County Jail is currently under-
way.  You still have time to contribute to the Summer 
Paperback Book Drive currently underway for inmates 
at the Woodbury County Jail.  The drive will continue 
through the weekend of August 3rd and 4th.  

Parishioners of Holy Cross Parish may donate paperback books 
at either St. Michael or Blessed Sacrament Church loca-
tions.  Marked boxes are located at church entrances. 
      Cash donations for purchase of paperback Bibles are also 
being accepted.  Please put your contribution in an 
envelope marked "Paperback Bibles" and place in the Sunday 
collection basket. 
      Only paperback books and Bibles can be accepted.   
Please do not donate hardbound books. 
The Peace and Justice Committee thanks you for your 
generosity.  We appreciate your participation. 



Carmelite Peace Cards are available at the back of 
Holy Cross Parish, St. Michael Church.  The Car-

melite Nuns will pray for a person 
continually for one month when the 
request is sent to them. The Spiritual 
Bouquet card is sent to the person in 
need of prayers. Prayerfully remember 
others needs with these special cards.  

We are in need of volunteers to work at the Soup 
Kitchen on Friday, August 16th.  2 persons for the 
prep shift from 2:00-3:30.  We need 5-7 persons for 
the serving shift from 5:00-6:30.  If you are availa-
ble, please contact Colleen Jarman at 712-212-2857 
or cjarman4@gmail.com. 
Thank you for your service. 

Ministry Schedule — August 10-11 

 
 

Saturday 4:30 p.m. St. Michael Church 
  
Gift Bearer: Rob & Karen Beacom 
Hospitality: Tom Kleen Paula Kleen 
 Sheila Smith 
Accompanist & Cantor:  
 Kathy Baker Mindy Oberle 
Ushers: Jim Bauerly Bob Kleinschmit 
 Michael Koch 
Servers:   Linda Beals  
 Owen & Cole Sprague 
Lectors: Laura Sprague Dan Heffeman 
EMHC: Mary Ann Audino Frank Audino 
 Karen Beacom Dan Fleming 
 Timothy Swedean Lisa Swedean 
 Kaye Wigton  
 
Sunday 8:00 a.m.  Blessed Sacrament Church 
 
Gift Bearer:   Penny Ritz 
Hospitality:   Mike & Peggy Jung 
Accompanist & Cantor:  Check Schedule  
Ushers:   Check Schedule 
Servers:   Frankie & Molly Vondrak 
Lectors:   Ken Ritz Marcia Kelley 
EMHC: Brendan Burchard Martha Burchard 
 Sue Grieve Al Metz 
 Betty Pratt David Sly 
 
 
Sunday 9:00 a.m.  St. Michael Church 
 
Gift Bearer:   Sue Miller 
Hospitality:   Gen Gengler Keith Gengler 
 Marie Haley 
Accompanist & Cantor:   
 Virginia Anderson Lisa Swedean 
Ushers: Ken Rohmiller Steve Eddy 
 Tom Brunkan Ed Vondrak 
 Pat Brockhaus Jake Dunn 
Servers:   Maddie, Kylie, & Ellie Kay Gengler 
Lectors:  Dick Hall Pat Boggs 
EMHC Pat Brockhaus Connie Funk 
 Deb Oldenkamp Ann Schultz 
 Pat Sitzman Gina Sitzmann 
 Sue Stusse  

Sunday 10:00 a.m.  Blessed Sacrament Church 
 
Gift Bearer: Marlene Gallardo 
Hospitality:   Susan Quinlan John Quinlan 
 Mary Ann Slobin 
Accompanist & Cantor:  Check your schedule 
Ushers:   Check your schedule  
Servers:   Camdyn Meier 
 Emily & Luke Payer 
Lectors:   Lori Twohig Renee Beacom 
EMHC: Mary Bressler Kerry Bressler 
 Jeanette Frey John McCarthy 
 Pat Walsh   Volunteer  
  
Children’s Liturgy 
 Michelle Hartnet Carl Hardy   
 
Sunday 11:00 a.m.  St. Michael Church 
 
Gift Bearer: Mary Jo Kent 
Hospitality:   Bill & Mary Rush 
 Mary Margaret Wachter 
 Duane Wachter 
Accompanist & Cantor: 
 Jayne Koch Janie Wolf 
Ushers:   Richard Waskow Pat Sealey 
 Bill Rush 
Servers: Grace Carter 
 Megan & Nicole Zuehl 
Lectors:   Joanne Fox Molly Carter 
EMHC: Joanne Craig Connie Hackett 
 Jeff Hackett Kathy Kuehl 
 Jill Lingren Sr. Pia Portmann 
 Don Rogers 

Volunteers are needed for the Soup 
Kitchen for food preparation on  
August 19, 20 and 21st from 2-3:30 
pm, and for food servers on August 19th from  
5-6:30  pm. Please call Mike or Janet Augustine at  
252-2487 before August 15th if you can help.  
No experience necessary!  
Thank you in advance for your help! 



Holy Cross School- 
St. Michael Center is in need of a 
lunchroom serving aide. Duties in-
clude light food preparation, serv-
ing students, and clean up.  This is a 
paid position.  Hours are 10:00 a.m. 
to 1:00 p.m. on school days.  
If interested please contact: 

Cheryl Zobel, Food Service Director                                                                                                                                         
Phone: 712-277-4739 ext. 115                                                                                                                                                            
E-mail: cheryl.zobel@bishopheelan.org 

 
BHCS parents, faculty and staff mark 
your calendar to offer input on the  
2019 BHCS Five Year Strategic Plan  
Wednesday, August. 7, at 6:30 p.m. at 
Bishop Heelan High School. We will 
hold short sessions in different rooms to 

address academics, advancement and alumni, athletics and 
activities, Catholic identity, communications, enrollment, 
facilities, finance, parish relations, technology and govern-
ance. Refreshments will be served. 
This follows the July 10th session.  
Questions? Ph 712-252-1350  
or email  
MarisaOConell@bishopheelan.org 

Parents are welcome to enroll their child at  
Holy Cross School:   
St. Michael Center (Grades PK-2) or  
Blessed Sacrament Center (Grades 3-8) this sum-
mer. 
You may leave a message on the  
Holy Cross office phone: SM Center 239-1090  
or BS Center 277-4739.   
You may also call the BHCS office 252-1350. 
Holy Cross School office summer hours: 
Closed: June & July 
Open: August 12, 2019 

Join Heelan Gold Club, Enjoy 
Benefits, Support student athletics 
and activities by  
attending the Gold Club Kick-off 
Monday, Aug. 12 at 6 p.m. in the 
Heelan Duffy Hall Commons.  
After a Sneaky’s chicken dinner, 

coaches will talk and tours will be offered of the new 
Heelan gymnasium. Funds support charter busses, sports 
uniforms, officials, gas and vehicle maintenance, strength 
and conditioning, lodging, state tournament trips, equip-
ment, show choir travel, marching band uniforms and the 
fall musical.   
Member benefits include punch cards, Gold Club cards,  
reserved seating and reserved parking. To donate, fill out 
the Donor card or contact Andy Foster at  
andrew.foster@bishopheelan.org or 605-228-5568. 

PREP NEWS FOR 2019-20  
Holy Cross Parish Religious Education Program (PREP) classes will start on Wednesday night,  
September 4, 2019, at both the Blessed Sacrament and St. Michael School sites.  All the kids of our  
parish who attend public school should start attending PREP in 1st grade and continue through 10th 
grade.   If you haven’t already registered, please do so as soon as possible.  This is especially true 

for any families who are new to the program, so we can make sure we have ordered enough textbooks for everybody.   
Registration forms can be found at the back of both churches, and may be returned (with payment) to the office via mail to  
2223 Indian Hills Dr, Sioux City 51104, or put in the offertory basket at Mass.  If you have any questions, please feel free 
to call the Religious Education office.  The number is 239-2411 x103.  

KEEP THIS DATE OPEN: 
HOOPLA AT MEMORIAL FIELD 
SUNDAY, AUGUST 25 — 4:30PM 

Tee Off to Help Students 
Visit our special website for the Heelan Gold 
Club Golf Outing Friday, Aug. 9 at Whisper-
ing Creek Golf Course and sign up with a 
foursome. It’s a 12 noon, Shotgun Start for the 
4-person scramble.  Fee of $100 per player or $400 per  
foursome includes; golf cart and a pork chop dinner.   
Sponsor a hole for $150. Get your foursome signed up  
today! Sign up at http://bidpal.net/goldclubgolf  
Questions? Contact Andy Foster: 605-228-5568 
or Andrew.foster@bishopheelan.org 

Students:  Are you inter-
ested in any of the football 
camps yet this summer?  
All held at Memorial 
Field. 
 
Middle School Camp 
August 5th and 6th 
6pm-8pm 
Grades 3rd-6th 
Cost $30 
 
Junior High Camp 
August 7th 
8:30am-4pm 
Grades 7th, 8th, and 9th 
Cost $30 
 

High School Camp 
August 7th and 8th 
3pm-9pm 
Grades 10th, 11th, and 
12th 
Cost $50 
 
Alicia Porsch 
Activities Manager 
Bishop Heelan Catholic 
Schools 
Office | 712-226-0365 



Holy Cross Scrip News 
 

     Orders placed by Friday, August 9nd, and Sunday,  
August 11, will be ready for pickup starting Wednesday, 
August 14th. 
 

SCRIP will be closed August 18-24 

 
Parish Office 

3012 Jackson Street, 712-277-2949 
www.HolyCrossSC.org 

Like Our Facebook Page: Holy Cross Parish—Sioux City 
 

Pastor 
Fr. David A. Hemann frdavid@holycrossSC.org 
Parochial Vicar 
Fr. Peter Duc Hung Nguyen nguyenp@scdiocese.org 
 
Deacons 
Larry Sitzman dcnlarry@holycrossSC.org 
Fred Karpuk dcnfred@holycrossSC.org 
Rich Kallsen dcnrich@holycrossSC.org 
Dale Tigges dcndale@holycrossSC.org 
 
Secretary 
Jane Reynolds jane@holycrossSC.org 
Pastoral Minister 
Deacon Rich Kallsen dcnrich@holycrossSC.org 
Bookkeeper & Mass Intentions 
Patty Kime patty@holycrossSC.org 
Bulletin: Submissions by Noon on Mondays,  
                                                           No Exceptions 
Sister Carole Ann Clark bulletin@holycrossSC.org 
 
Sisters at Holy Cross Convent:  712-239-2411, ext. 105 
 
Religious Education Office 
2223 Indian Hills Drive, 712-239-2411 
Janet Petersen janet@holycrossSC.org 
Fran O’Tool fran@holycrossSC.org 
Youth Group  
Pat Brockhaus sipat3066@gmail.com 
 
Marriage 
Contact the office at least six months in advance. 
 
Baptism 
Contact the office to schedule. 
 
Preparation for Baptism 
Classes are Every Third Tuesday of the Month at 7:00 
pm in the Holy Cross - Blessed Sacrament Parish Center. 
Contact the office to attend. 
 
Anointing of the Sick 
The sacrament is available to those seriously ill, suffering 
from prolonged illness or facing a major medical  
procedure. 
Call the parish office for more information. 
 
Reconciliation 

Monday-Friday  6:15 am at Holy Cross Parish, 
 Blessed Sacrament Church 
 
Monday-Thursday  5:00-5:20 pm at Holy Cross Parish, 
                                         St. Michael Church 
 
Saturday  3:30-4:00 pm at Holy Cross Parish,  
   St. Michael Church 
 

Enrolling Now for Fall, 2019 
 

       Participating in the 4 year old  
                                              Iowa Preschool Initiative 
         Early Childhood Teacher  
               with IA Teaching  License 
 
        *Part time Sessions for $25 per month 
           TWThF mornings  
          TWThF afternoons 
                Follows Elementary School Calendar. 
 
         *All Day Sessions for $115 per week 
             Mon – Fri   6:30 a.m. – 5:30 p.m. 
                     Includes Preschool Initiative Session,  

            Lunch, and Wrap Around Care. 
           Closed Only for Major Holidays. 
 
For more information, call 712-234-1854. 

Angel House Preschool is currently accepting applications for a 
part time and full time preschool and child care provider. For more 
information, please contact Marla Skadburg at 712-234-1854 or 
email your resume to angelhousemarla@hotmail.com. EOE 

The Catholic Globe 
 
There are changes coming for the 
Catholic Globe: 
 

•  Effective July 1, 2019, the subscription price for Globe will 
increase to $30. 

• Parishioners will be given four options: 
1)   Receive The Catholic Globe via the traditional print copy 
mailed to them. 
2)  Receive the Catholic Globe via an online copy they can 
access. 
3)  Decline to continue receiving The Catholic Globe and be 
dropped from the subscription list. 
4)  Ask to continue receiving the Catholic Globe, but 
request an exemption from paying for the subscription due to 
financial hardship. 

• Parishioners who do not choose one of these options by Octo-
ber 31st, 2019, will be dropped from the subscription list.  
These measures should greatly decrease the balance billing to 
parishes in the Spring of 2020  and reduce printing and distri-
bution costs. 


